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SANCTUARY LAMP  
 

The Sanctuary lamp at St. John Vianney Church  

is burning in loving memory of 

Ted Feret 

req. by his wife, Mary.  

 

The Sanctuary lamp at St. Margaret Church  

is burning in loving memory of 

Mary Yingling 

req. by the Roswell & Maddox families..  

 EASTER SUNDAY 

March 27, 2016 

ANNOUNCED MASS INTENTIONS 

 

HOLY SATURDAY – March 26th 

8:30 PM Solemn Easter Vigil Mass  

(St. Margaret Church) 

 

EASTER SUNDAY MASSES – March 27th 

7 AM, 8:30 AM and 11 AM (St. Margaret Church) * 

 8:30 AM, 11:30 AM (St. John Vianney Church) 

 

*There is no 10:00 AM Mass at St. Margaret Church  

 

*Please note: there will NOT be a 4:00 PM Mass on  

Easter Sunday 

 

**ALL MASSES ON EASTER ARE FOR THE  

PEOPLE OF INFANT JESUS PARISH 

 

Monday, March 28 

   NO 6:45 AM Mass 
  8:30 AM Leo Lamanno, Jr. req. by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph 

     Docimo 

   

Tuesday, March 29 

   NO 6:45 AM Mass 
  8:30 AM Mary & Harry Chuba req. by Donna, Karen,  

     Michael & Nadine  
 

Wednesday, March 30 

   NO 6:45 AM Mass 

  8:30 AM Carmen DeGregorio & Marlene Moore req. by  

   The Franciscan Missionary Sisters of the Infant Jesus 

 

Thursday, March 31  

 NO 6:45 AM Mass 

  8:30 AM Peg & Phil Tobin req. by Kelly Slough 

 

Friday, April 1 

 NO 6:45 AM Mass 

  8:30 AM Joseph Puglia req. by Loretta & Julia 

 

Saturday, April 2 

  8:30 AM Mary Louise Colgan req. by Bill & Kelly Puitz  

  4:00 PM John J . Rutter IV (3rd Anniv.) req. by his family 

  6:00 PM Ted & Francis Feret req. by Annette & J im  

     Hagan 

 

Sunday, April 3 

  8:30 AM People of the Parish  

10:00 AM *Multiple Intention Mass 

11:30 AM  
  4:00 PM Jennie Gondolf req. by Kathy Lindsay 

    

 

*Multiple Intention Mass, Sunday, April 3rd 

Mary & Harry Chuba req. by Donna 

Emelia Franchi req. by her nephew, Vincent 

Philip Franchi req. by his nephew, Vincent 

Mary Ledger req. by the McShane family 

                                                   Please pray for our  

                                                    parishioners who are in 

                                                   the  hospital,  nursing 

home  or who are homebound:  Dolores Alba,  Chip 

Alberta, Mary Spence-Archer, Kelley Aregood, Marge 

Aregood, Joe Avallone, Anthony Baccari, Dorothy 

Bennis, Chloe Bruce, Rose Bruno, Fred Brutache, 

Lisa Cavalier, Wendy Cerminara, Mary Chambers,  

Frank Clayton, Barbara Costroff, Monsignor James 

Curran, Mitchell Czoch, Lindsey D., Kathleen David, 

Baby Anthony Dellaratta III, Ed Densten, Roseanne 

Dillenschneider, Gerry Donnelly, Maribeth Ellenberg,   

Gerri Foster,  Nancy Gibson, Tom  Girgenti, Audrey 

Greco, Christine, Christine and Elizabeth Hastings, 

Peter Hodson, Carmel Hopkins, Deacon Brian  

Kearney, Deacon Bob Kenney, Kathy King, Marianne 

R. LoGiudice, Betsy Long,  Teresita  Macandile, Amy 

Magazu, Melba Manzano, Elaine Marchiafava, Baby 

Lendri  Marks,  Molly Marsteller,  Joan McCarthy,  

Alice McCullough, Rob McGinley,  Marie McGuire,  

Megan McMichael, Elizabeth McHenry, Ray and 

Midge McMullen,   Joe and  Karen  Metallo,   Rita 

Milano,  Pat Miller, Madeline Mills, Rocky Moraca, 

Ray  Myers,   Lucille  Nelson,   Carmela Paladino,  

Eugene  Pappert,  Angelo Perna,  Carmella (Mel) 

Popjoy,  Patricia Prosser, Delores Rebyak, Gerald 

Ryan, Ken Spadafora, Coreen Welch, Baby Jaxon 

Wickkiser, Sandra Wilson, Bernadette Young, Grace 

Zaccaria,  Lorraine Zold.       
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Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

Happy Easter!  I join Father Chris, Father Romano, Deacon Bob, Deacon Nick, Deacon Frank, our 

seminarian, Cesar and our wonderful sisters, to wish you every blessing in the Risen Lord!  This is the holiest of days 

when  Jesus’  loving  victory  over  sin and death explodes into our hearts!  Let us thank Almighty God that we are 

followers of Jesus Christ and that we belong to the true faith!  Despite these very dark times when war and violence 

abound in the world; when so many choose a way of life contrary to the Gospel; when life is seen by some as cheap in 

the womb or on our streets, we have a God who sweeps us up into His victory and we can live in the light.  In His 

Light!  We rejoice with all our Christian brothers and sisters who reverence the Lord Jesus.  We are in solidarity with 

our  fellow Christians who suffer for the faith in the Holy Land.  Those protectors of the holy shrines in the land of 

Jesus are commended to His protection and to the arms of the Holy Mother of God.  God’s will is mysterious, but it 

always leads us to salvation.  As a parish family, let us pray for one another to be stronger in the faith, to please our 

Lord by being totally pro-life on every level, to be more charitable and to spend more time with Him in prayer.  It is 

then, that we can truly experience a Happy Easter every day!   

 

God bless you, 

Father Szolack 

 

Family Prayer Crucifix for Vocations 

 
Each week we will see a family receive a 

Crucifix to take home for the week to pray for vocations 

to  the  Holy  Priesthood  and  Religious  Life. It is con-

tained in a beautiful handcrafted box which also serves 

as a stand for the Crucifix. Prayers to be used by the 

host family are on a laminated program in the box. Eve-

ry  weekend the host family will return the Crucifix in 

procession. A new host family will receive it at the end 

of Mass. Let us pray for holy vocations to religious life 

from our parish.  If  you  are  praying  over  a  possible 

calling, please speak to Father Szolack.    
  

Please contact Mrs. Denise Dietrich 215-901-3199 if 

you would like your family to receive the crucifix at St. 

John Vianney Church. Thank you. 

 

DIVINE MERCY SUNDAY  

APRIL 3RD 

 

The Divine Mercy will be celebrated this 

year  at  the Church of the Incarnation. 

 

  The schedule for Divine Mercy Sunday is as follows: 

  Holy Hour from 2:30 PM to 3:30 PM 

Divine Mercy Chaplet at 3:00 PM 

The Rosary will also be recited. 

 

                   GOD BLESS  AMERICA!  

            

 
 God bless our men and women who put their lives on 

the line to preserve freedom around the world. We thank 

God for our good fortune to be citizens of the USA.  We 

continue  to  pray for our  men and women  overseas  

especially,   Ryan  Berthold,  Justin Gousha,  Shawn 

Jarrell, Becky & Nick Johnson, Brian  Schwartz, Rob 

Solome, Sarah Turse, and Charity Winkler.  If someone 

has returned home, we ask that you let us  know.  Lord,  

hold  our  troops  in your loving hands.  Protect them as 

they protect us.  Bless them  and  their  families for the 

selfless acts they  perform  in  our  time  of  need.  We 

ask this in Jesus’ name.  Amen     

                                                                                                                                           

COME LET US ADORE HIM 

 

                 Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament every 

     Friday  in  Our  Lady  of  Guadalupe  Chapel 

     until 6:00 PM. Adorers are needed for First 

Fridays when the Blessed Sacrament is adored after 

8:30 AM  morning  Mass  until  Saturday morning  con-

tinuously.   

The Legion  of  Mary  meets  every  Wednesday  at  7:00 

PM  in  the  Ministry  Center.  The Legion of Mary  is  

a  worldwide Catholic lay apostolate that fosters faith, 

prayer and  evangelization  under  the mantel of Our 

Blessed Mother.  For more information, call Kathy at 

856-535-7617.  
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Donate from your smart phone!   

Infant Jesus Parish now offers a mobile 

version of our online giving page to 

make it easy for you to give anytime from 

your smart phone. Simply scan the image 

you  see here using your phone’s Quick      

Response (QR) code reader! 

Please consider volunteering to visit 

the sick and bring them Communion 

at Inspira Hospital, Woodbury.  We 

are looking for volunteers for one or 

more   days  a  month.  For  more 

information, please contact Anne Pi-

rillo at Annemarie.Pirillo@camdendiocese.org or at 

(856)278-8866 for more information. 

OFFERTORY  COLLECTIONS                                                  

           

 Due to an early publishing deadline 

 the collections will be published in 

next week’s bulletin.       

 

Thank you for your continuing support.  Please  make  

your  checks  payable to:    

“Infant Jesus Parish” . 

Upcoming Important Dates 

 

Level/Grade  6  Retreat - Saturday, April 9th at Infant 

Jesus Ministry Center - 1:30 to 5:00 PM (please take 

note of change in venue and time). Students are required 

to attend 1 of these dates as part of their Confirmation 

Requirements. 

 

First Communion Retreat – Saturday, April 16th, 9:00 

AM – 12:00 Noon,  St. Margaret School Gym. This re-

treat is for parents and First Communicants. 

The Kings Men ministry helps men fulfill their role as 

Leader, Protector, Provider in their families. We meet 

Saturdays at 7:00 in the Ministry Center. Please join 

us!  Today we again were challenged to consider how 

Jesus reaches out to the unexpected with love as depict-

ed in the Gospel of Luke.  Challenge for the week: reach 

out to someone you have or are currently judging in a 

way that the Lord places in your heart.   

                                                                                                                               

HOUSE OF CHARITY 

2016 

 

Our goal here at Infant 

Jesus Parish is $160,694.00 - to date we have raised 

$97,965.00 from the contributions of only 274 families! 

That’s an average gift of over $357.53. Now we invite 

all parishioners to participate in this important effort. (If 

each or our 3,000 + registered families would each give 

$5 - $10 we would easily reach our goal.)   

 

WOMEN’S CLUB NEWS  
 

Our Fashion Show, themed "A Touch of Nostalgia", will 

take place Tuesday, April 5, 2016 at Auletto’s and will 

feature Fashions by Marlene’s of Collingswood (BOC 

Productions). 

 

Tickets are $45 each and includes cheese and antipasto 

bar, delicious buffet, dessert, coffee/tea. There will be 

FABULOUS door prizes, a Basket Auction and beauti-

ful Money Prize !!!   

 

Please reserve your ticket/table now by calling Libby at 

856-845-7687. 

 

DIOCESAN WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS 

 

If in this calendar year (1/1/16 through 12/31/16), you 

are celebrating a milestone wedding anniversary of 25, 

50, 60 or 70 years or more of marriage, please join us in 

celebrating on Sunday, June 19 at 3:30 PM Mass in 

Northfield, at St. Bernadette Church, St. Gianna Beretta 

Molla Parish.  Bishop Sullivan will be the celebrant.  A 

light reception will follow in the parish hall.  Registra-

tion forms are available at the rectory.  Registration 

deadline is May 27, 2016.  For more information please 

call the rectory. 

 

Do  you   know   anyone  interested  in  becoming  Cath-

olic  or  completing their Sacraments? If so, Father Chris 

Mann  can  answer  their  questions and help in either 

endeavor. Please call 856-848-0047 and ask for Father 

Chris!  Anyone wanting to join the RCIA Team should 

contact Father Chris.  There are many ways to serve in 

RCIA, so do not hesitate to inquire.  Many hands make 

light work. 

mailto:Annemarie.Pirillo@camdendiocese.org
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Mon., Mar. 28 NO Religious Education  

  Prayer Group - 7:30 PM (MC) 

 

Tues., Mar. 29 Frassati Fellowship - 7:00 PM (VC) 

         

Wed., Mar. 30 Legion of Mary - 7:00 PM (B) 

  RCIA - 7:00 PM (MC) 

  Choir - 7:15 PM (SMC) 

       

Thurs., Mar. 31 NO Religious Education  

  NA - 8:00 PM (C)  

 

Fri., April 1 Eucharistic Adoration 9:00 AM until  

    Saturday 8:30 AM 

 

Sat., April 2 King’s Men - 7:00 AM (B) 

 

Sun., April 3 Religious Education 8:30 AM 

  Sunday School - 10:00 AM 

  Choir - 10:15 AM (SJV) 

  Deeper Dimensions - 7:00 PM (MC)  

    

   EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS 

OF HOLY COMMUNION 

 

Saturday, April 2 

  4:00 PM Lorraine Panepinto, Vince Carducci,  

      Christina LoGiudice, Regina Underwood  

  6:00 PM Evelyn Iacovone, J im & Pat McGuinness 

 

Sunday, April 3 

  8:30 AM Joan Badie, Pat Reiners, Mark Petito,  

      Jim McHugh  

10:00 AM Bob & Julie Heenan, Richard Macdonald 

      Dawn Capone 

11:30 AM Joe Scaruzzi, Rey & Vickie Santos 

  4:00 PM Vince Brandolini, J anet Autodore,  

      Mary Foster  

    

 

 

 

Saturday, April 2 

  4:00 PM Ir ene Sanders  

  6:00 PM Rob Dietr ich 

 

Sunday, April 3 

  8:30 AM J im Tessmer , Larry Benecke  

10:00 AM Lou Greco, Joe Capone 

11:30 AM Cynthia Aragoncillo 

  4:00 PM Chuck Fitzgerald 

    

  

  

   

 

 

ALTAR SERVERS 

 

Saturday, April 2 

  4:00 PM Team 6  

  6:00 PM Team 9 

 

Sunday, April 3 

  8:30 AM Team 12 

10:00 AM Team 15 

11:30 AM Team 18 

  4:00 PM Team 3  

 

New Parish Mega 50/50 Raffle 
 

Please help support the Mega 50/50 Raffle fundraiser at 

your parish. Tickets are $10 each and there are three 

chances to win. Winning tickets will be drawn on the 

final day of the St. Margaret School Carnival, Saturday 

May 28, 2016 at 10:00 PM.  

 

Tickets are available at the parish rectory and will soon 

be  available  for  sale  after  all  weekend  Masses.  All 

proceeds will be used towards the roof repairs on St. 

Margaret Church.  

 

The potential prizes are:  

Grand Prize: $7,500 (25% of ticket sales),  

2nd Prize: $4,500 (15%), and, 

3rd prize: $3,000 (10%). 

  

Actual prizes will depend on the total number of tickets 

sold.  
 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR LOCAL ADVERTISERS 

 

Central Carpet 

Katrina Vitale, LLC 

Pafumi Plumbing & HVAC, LLC 
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Congratulations to the following couple 

who were joined in Holy Matrimony at   

Infant Jesus Parish:  

Hoy Ton Tran & Joanne Bundalian 

                       

   

 

Infant Jesus Parish welcomes all those who 

were baptized in January and February: 

 

/Aria Elle Becker, Annabelle Elizabeth Rastelli, 

Christian Noah Gerner, Noelle Grace Gerner, 

Leah Grace Lampe, Livie Violet Tran, 

Ella Kathryn Timmerman, Fiona Grace Porrecca, 

Anthony Angelo DeSimone,  

Shae Quinn DiBattista, Brayden Scott Tucker 

                                                                                                                             

         

                     The students and faculty of St. Margaret 

       Regional School would like 

to thank you for all of your prayers and 

wish you and your family a very blessed 

Easter. 

 

St. Margaret Faculty is 

sponsoring a Spaghetti 

Dinner, including salad, 

dessert, wine, juice, cof-

fee, and tea on Saturday, April 9th.  Music will be pro-

vided by Frankie Isabella, a 2003 graduate.  Dinner will 

be served from 3:30 to 6:30 PM and take outs are availa-

ble.  Tickets are Children:  $5.00, Seniors:  $6.00, and 

Adults:  $7.00. Tickets in advance and at the door.  You 

may stop in at the school or call 845-5200 to set aside 

tickets.  Proceeds benefit scholarship funds.  

 

Woodbury  Heights  Seniors  have  scheduled  a  trip  to 

Caesars Casino, Wednesday, April 20th to see Anthony 

and The Imperials--noted  group  during  the  50's & 

60's.  The total cost includes:  the show, complete buffet, 

transportation,   and   $25  slot  play.   Parking -- St. 

Margaret's Parking Lot.  Call Betty -- 856-848-2222 --

for further information.  Cost:  $80.  Bus leaves--9:00 

AM. 

 

Paul VI High School is pleased to offer  the Pre-HSPT 

for 7th graders on Saturday, April 16, 2016.  This full-

length practice test provides helpful preparation for stu-

dents who intend to take the HSPT in the fall.  The 8th 

grade HSPT is administered at Paul VI placement and 

scholarship purposes.)  Reservations are required.  For 

more information, or to register for the test, or set up a 

visit or a tour, please go to  

www.pvihs.org/Page/Admissions/Admissions-Events. 

 

Paul VI High School Coffee, Tea, and Tours will be 

held on Saturday, April 16th.  Two convenient morning 

tour times are offered, ideal for parents whose students 

are taking the 7th grade practice HSPT.  Reservations 

appreciated, all are welcome.  For more information or 

to make a reservation please visit our website at: 

www.pvihs.org/Page/Admissions/Admissions-Events 

 

Gloucester  Catholic Junior  Senior  High will host “A 

Celebration of Maroon and Gold”, the Twelfth Annual 

Ultimate Basket Auction, on Thursday, April 21 at 

Adelphia’s Grand Ballroom in Deptford.  Viewing of the 

more than 100 gift baskets will begin at 5:30, followed 

by dinner and entertainment.  Donation: $45.  For tickets, 

call or text Gina Gorman Finley at 609-617-1154 or 

email ginafinley818@comcast.net. 

 

South  Philadelphia's  St. Maria  Goretti and Bishop 

Neumann Class of 1966 will have a joint 50th Reunion 

Friday October 21, 2016.  For detailed information, 

email  bsaffici@bn-smg-66reunion.org  or go to  

www.millayclub.org/reunions. 

Holy Redeemer Hospice - Celebrate the Pope’s Year of 

Mercy by living the Corporal and Spiritual Works of 

Mercy...Holy Redeemer Hospice volunteers visit the 

sick, Comfort the sorrowful, Care for the Lonely and 

Pray for the living and the dead.  We are a Catholic 

healthcare system and our mission is to Care, Comfort 

and Heal in the way that Jesus taught us. 

 

Volunteers provide companionship, respite and emotion-

al support to hospice patients and families.  They visit 

patients, hold hands, listen to life stories.  They do not 

provide personal care, and training is provided.   

 

If you are interested in becoming a volunteer for Holy 

Redeemer Hospice, please contact Jane Elliott at 856-

312-1520 or jellio@holyredeemer.com. 

tel:609-617-1154
mailto:ginafinley818@comcast.net
x-apple-data-detectors://3
mailto:bsaffici@bn-smg-66reunion.org
http://www.millayclub.org/reunions
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